

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

- November 2-12: Veterans Activities (see page 2 for details)
- **November 3:** Election Day
- **November 5:** Planning Commission
- November 10: City Council
- November 11: Veterans Day, Offices Closed
- November 24: City Council
- November 26-27: Offices Closed for Thanksgiving Holiday



CITY ADMINSTRATOR POSITION OPEN

Pleasant View City is recruiting for a City Administrator.

This position is classified as FLSA Exempt, and hourly requirements may exceed 40 hours per week. Salary to be negotiated. A 4-year degree in **Public Administration**, Planning, Business or a closely related field and/or an equivalent level of experience is required to include a minimum of five years' management experience.

Applications and resumes can be emailed to Laurie at Ihellstrom@pleasantviewcity.com

For more information, please see the city's website www.pleasantviewcity.com

MAYOR'S MESSAGE

This message should be coming to you right about election time. If you're getting this right after the election then I hope you took the opportunity to cast your ballot. If you're receiving this before the election then I hope you will go cast your vote. I have never missed an election since I was legally entitled to vote. I am very proud of that fact. I have never seen an election like this election year. So many people that I have talked with have made it clear that they are not voting for people this year but more for the ideals that are represented by the parties. Frustrating year for certain. It makes it even more important that every voter is heard.

Wednesday November 11th is Veterans Day. This year from November 2-12, the good folks from Field of Honor will be displaying their flags in front of the City office building. This is a beautiful display and it honors all our Veterans. Please take this time to pay tribute to all American Veterans both living and deceased and come see this wonderful display. Sadly, as of late, our Country seems to be in constant turmoil, and it seems almost impossible to reach a consensus on any topic. One thing that I know for certain is that this Country and the lifestyle that we enjoy as citizens of this great Country would not be possible without the sacrifices of the men and women of our armed forces. This Veterans day I would encourage you to fly the flag, reflect upon the role of our armed forces and reach out to thank any veteran that you may know.

Our City Administrator Bill Cobabe has accepted a position at Riverdale City and is leaving us on November 6. I would like to publicly thank him for the great work that he has done for Pleasant View. He has the philosophy and vision to understand that city government exists to not only enforce rules and ordinances but also to help solve the problems of the people. Sounds easy, but it is an extremely difficult task to juggle this dual role. Bill has been excellent at making this happen. He will be greatly missed! We are actively seeking his replacement and hope to have a new Administrator by the middle of December.

Just as a reminder, from November 15 through March 15, it is unlawful for any person to park a motor vehicle, recreational vehicle, trailer, any other vehicle, or object of any kind, on any public street or right of way while snow plows are operating or while streets are snow or ice covered. (PV

Speaking of snow, please be careful driving this winter. As great a job as our Public Works employees do removing snow, sometimes mother nature can really put down the white stuff and we do live on the side of a mountain. BE SAFE!

At this season of Thanksgiving, I'm Thankful for the opportunity to represent each of you. I'm thankful for all you do, and I'm thankful for you being good neighbors. I am committed to doing whatever it takes to ensure that Pleasant View remains the best place to not only grow up, but the best place to grow old.

Mayor Leonard Call



JOIN US FOR ACTIVITIES DURING VETERANS WEEK

To honor our local service men and women for Veterans Day.

Presented by Follow the Flag North Ogden.

- November 2-12 Field of Honor Flags displayed at Pleasant View City Hall
- November 3 Election Day Please vote HONOR & HEAL & INSPIRE
- November 11- Veteran's Day THANK A VETERAN
- **November 11** -Brent Taylor Memorial Blood Drive *PV South Stake Center (3602 N 500 W, Pleasant View)*



PUMPKIN PALOOZA WRAP-UP

Pumpkin Palooza was a great success and lots of fun! Thanks to everyone who came out.

Special thanks to Lee's Marketplace and Humphrey's Farm Pumpkin Patch for providing the pumpkins!

Thanks to the community for being so generous and donating towards our new police K-9 officer, Kai. You helped us raise another \$450.00.





NORTH VIEW FIRE BOARD MID-TERM VACANCY



If you're interested in applying for the open Pleasant View City seat on the North View Fire board, please send your resume and letter of interest to Nicci at nroylance@northviewfire.com or call Nicci at (801) 782-8159.

MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR REINDEER AND GAMES

Saturday, December 12, 2020 10:00 am - 12:00 pm

Come see Santa's reindeer
while enjoying games outside
on the front lawn of the
Pleasant View City offices (520
W Elberta Dr.)

Sponsored by the Pleasant View Youth City Council



STAY CONNECTED

To stay connected and remain informed on what's going on in Pleasant View, use the following resources.

- Visit our website www.pleasantviewcity.com
- Follow us on Instagram
 @pleasantviewcityofficial
- Follow us on Facebook @pleasantviewcityutah



